
 

Minutes 
Lakewood City Council 

Adjourned Regular Meeting held 
June 2, 2010 

  
 
MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER at 7:35 a.m. by Mayor Esquivel in the Executive Board 
Room at the Civic Center, 5000 Clark Avenue, Lakewood, California. 
 
ROLL CALL:  PRESENT: Mayor Joseph Esquivel  
 Vice Mayor Larry Van Nostran  
 Council Member Steve Croft 
 Council Member Diane DuBois 
 Council Member Todd Rogers 
 

. . . 
 
L.A. COUNTY SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT/COUNCIL BREAKFAST 
City Manager Howard Chambers gave an overview on the budget.  He noted current and 
future budget issues impacting the city.  He indicated that the economy had presented 
huge challenges and that recovery would take several years. 
 
Captain Christy Guyovich, Commander of the Lakewood’s Sheriff’s Station, reported on 
the County budget and its impact on the Sheriff’s department.  She stated that the current 
overtime restrictions had required supervisors and management to work patrol shifts in 
lieu of their routine assignments in order to provide field coverage. 

 

 
Lieutenant Steve Sciacca, Service Area Lieutenant for Lakewood, reported on crime 
statistics.  He provided statistics on serious crime and noted there was concern about the 
impact non-revocable parole would have on the community.  He also reported on the 
Special Assignment Team’s year to date activity. 
 
Lakewood’s law enforcement leaders and deputies discussed various issues and programs 
that assist in keeping Lakewood safe.  There was discussion on the traffic enforcement, 
Lakewood Center, scavenging, high schools, key businesses, the Automatic License Plate 
Recognition (ALPR) program, non-revocable parole, the abatement team and recent 
crime activity.  
 
The City Council inquired about Mayfair High School and requested a summary of their 
calls for service and activities. 
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ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business to be brought before the City Council, Mayor Esquivel 
adjourned the meeting at 9:02 a.m. to Tuesday, June 8, 2010, at 6:00 p.m. in the 
Executive Board Room. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Denise R. Hayward, CMC 
City Clerk 
 
Recorded by: 
 
Carol Flynn Jacoby 
Assistant to the City Manager 


